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Attention Pinewood Residents! 

The Pinewood Sanitary District is gearing up for a busy summer and wants to keep everyone 

informed about important activities and opportunities. 

Jetting Operations Starting March 29, 2025, the District began jetting operations to clean and 

maintain our sewer systems. This high-pressure water process clears blockages and cleans 

pipes, as required by the Arizona Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ) and the Arizona 

Attorney General’s office. The Consent Judgement document is available 

at www.PinewoodSanitary.com. The District must camera inspect every main line in Munds 

Park, which includes jetting before inspections to identify potential issues. 

Residents must ensure clear access to all easements. Please keep easements free from debris, 

vehicles, and other items. Many easements are obstructed by fences, sheds, and other 

structures. Workers will attempt to minimize disruptions, but access through driveways, gates, 

and other entry points is required for inspections. Clearing obstructions and providing entry to 

easements will support efficiency and compliance with state requirements. The District 

appreciates your cooperation. 

Odell Lift Station Construction for sewer main replacement and removal of the Odell lift station 

will start between May 19-23, 2025, and continue until completion. Expect trucks and 

construction equipment near the worksite. 

Stay Informed and Involved The Pinewood Sanitary District values resident involvement and 

cooperation. Your participation is crucial for the success of our operations and community well-

being. Board meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of the month at 3 pm. 

For more updates and information, visit www.PinewoodSanitary.com. 

Thank you for your attention and cooperation. 

 

 


